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Our Reference:   FOI 20 085 / AA / SM 
Name:      
Date:     8 June 2020 
Address:      
 

 
Dear Tina, 
 
Further to your Freedom of Information Request, please find the Trust’s response below: 
 
1. From 1st March 20 to the 11th May 20 how many ex employees have been paid by NHS Humber using the 
government job retention job furlough scheme whereby a minimum of 80% of their previous monthly salary 
has been paid including the reason they were given this. 
2. How many ex employees who meet the government guidance on furloughing ex employees who were 
employed on 28 February 20 and had been previously paid via payroll on this scheme have been denied this 
monthly payment and the reasons for being denied a salary that can be claimed back from the government 
by NHS Humber. 
 
Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust can confirm that no ex-employees have been furloughed 
under the Government’s scheme.  The Government guidelines are that public sector organisations 
are not expected to use the furlough scheme as they are still operating and can redeploy staff where 
needed. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Freedom of Information Team 
Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust  
Mary Seacole Building 
Willerby Hill 
Willerby  
HU10 6ED 

 
https://www.humber.nhs.uk/about-our-trust/freedom-of-information-enquiry-form.htm 
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